
May 2025  

 Newsletter 

 

SCOIL ÍDE NEWS 
 

www.scoilide.ie                      061 345495          May 2025              

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
The Monster Family Raffle will take place on Friday 13th June and funds raised will be used 
to pay for the expertise of specialist teachers including violin and basketball which all children 
benefit from during their time with us in Scoil Íde. 

  
We have great prizes this year, many of which were donated by parents & guardians who we'd 
like to thank.  These include but are not limited to: 
  
• Samsung Galaxy Tablet 
• Bike, (receipt will be included so the bike can be exchanged in Smyths)   
• €100 voucher for Allie Glynn Photography http://www.allieglynnphotography.com/ 
• Arena 5 voucher 
• Smyths Toys vouchers 
• Lego / Lego Technic 
• Art set 
• 2x return flights Shannon to Maderia 
• 2x return flights Shannon to Paris 
• 2x return flights Shannon to Naples 
• Book Set  
• Swing Ball Set  
• 5 x Lego Sets - Shamrock Bricks  
• Ashdown Pharmacy Gift Hamper  
• €100 One For All Voucher 
• Elvery’s Voucher 
• Crescent Shopping Centre Voucher 
 
If any other parents would like to donate prizes please get in touch with Suzanne at 
snoble@scoilide.ie 
Tickets for the draw will be sold via the Aladdin Text link and the following prices apply: 
  
1 x family ticket - €10 ( includes entry into a bonus draw for €20) 
2 x family tickets - €15 ( includes entry into a bonus draw for €30) 
3 x family tickets - €20 ( includes entry into a bonus draw for €40) 
4 x family tickets - €25 ( includes entry into a bonus draw for €50) 
  
We would like to thank parents & guardians for their continued support of our school. We are 
also indebted to the parents and businesses who have sponsored prizes.  
  
That said, we are conscious of the financial pressures on households at this time and we under-
stand if people are not in a position to support the raffle.   
  
  

http://www.allieglynnphotography.com/


Bi Cineálta is the name for the revised Anti-Bullying Procedures that every school in Ireland will 
adhere to. Over the coming months we will include a section in our newsletter in which we explore 
aspects of these procedures. Today, we outline what children should do if they feel that they or in-
deed someone the know is being bullied. Below this graphic, we have  a clear outline of the three 



Scoil Ide at Limerick City 
Sports Day in UL 

 
Junior NBA Basketball Festival 

Scoil Ide were delighted to have been selected for this year's Junior NBA Festival which took  place 
on Wednesday the 21st May in the National Basketball Arena in Dublin. 
Twelve players from our school were selected to attend the event and received Toronto Raptors 
NBA tops and shorts. 
 
Scoil Ide was joined on the day by JFK National School and St Nessans National School as Limer-
ick’s representatives. 
Sincere thanks to Tony Hehir and Michele Aspell from Limerick Celtics who nominated Scoil Íde to 
represent Limerick. Thanks to Anne O’ Brien and Aisling Kennedy for their work behind the scenes 
and on the day to ensure it was an occasion to remember for our lucky pupils who were chosen to 
attend. 
 
Limerick Celtics basketball club  delivered the gear to each of the schools in advance of the tour-
nament and they also organised  an NBA Junior tournament in Limerick so that the squad got a 
chance to play in their new NBA gear prior to attending the event in Dublin. The children were su-
perb ambassadors on the day but that was never in doubt. 

Junior NBA at the National 
Basketball Arena 



Standardised Tests 

Every class from senior infants to 6th class sit 
standardised tests in English and /or  Mathe-
matics by the end of May. These test results 
provide useful information that informs and 
guides planning for future teaching and learn-
ing. 

There is no need for students to revise for 
these tests and it is important to note that as 
one of many forms of assessment we use in 
school they only provide a snapshot in time 
and do not accurately reflect all aspects of a 
pupil's learning and development. 

Parents can discuss the results with class 
teachers and they will be recorded in the end 
of school year report. 

Some of the Junior NBA players presented Michelle with 
flowers and chocolates to thank her and Limerick Celtics 
for putting us forward for the day out last week.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Foley’s (5th) and Mr 
Hennessy’s (4th) classes 
made a trip to Spanish 
Point beach as part of our 
Creative Clusters pro-
gramme. The children ex-
plored rock pools and 
learnt about what you 
might find at the beach. 
They even got to have a 
dip in the ocean!  

 

 

 

6th class welcomed artist 
Carmel Madigan to Frost. 
Carmel taught the children 
all about the birds of Ire-
land; including coastal, riv-
er and lake birds. The chil-
dren had great fun using a 
huge variety of materials to 
create their own birds in 
the style of Henri Matisse.  



CALENDAR 2025-2026 
 

• School reopens on Thursday, August 28th, 2025 

• October Mid-term Break: Closed Monday, 27th to Friday, 31st of October 2025 

• Christmas 2025: Closing Friday, 19th December at 12.15p.m. and re-opening 

on Monday, 5th of January 2026. 

• February Bank Holiday: Monday, February 2nd, 2026 

• February Mid-term Break: Closed Monday, 16th to Friday, 20th February 2026 

• Public Holiday: Tuesday, 17th March 2025- St. Patrick’s Day. 

• Easter 2026: Closing Friday, 27th March at 12.15p.m. and re-opening on Monday, 

13th April 2026. 

• Public Holiday: Monday, May 4th,2026 

• School closed : Friday, May 29th, 2026 

• Public Holiday: Monday, June 1st , 2026 

• 6th Class Final Assembly: June 22nd at 15:00 sa Halla 

• School closes on Friday, June 26th at 12:15 for the Summer holidays 

** The school is used as a polling station and may close for elections. The school 

may also be directed to close to facilitate staff training in curricular areas. Parents 

& Guardians will be informed of these closures as soon as we are made aware of them. 

 

CALENDAR 2024-2025 

School closed : Friday, May 30th, 2025 

Public Holiday: Monday, June 2nd , 2025 

School closes on Friday, June 27th at 12:15 for the Summer holidays 

6th Class Final Assembly 

The Final Assembly for our 6th Class pupils will take place on June 23rd at 15:00 in the school hall. We 
are delighted to formally invite the parents and guardians and families of the 6th class pupils to attend 
this special occasion when we will celebrate the journey these children have travelled while pupils in our 
school. Our 6th classes will then conclude their time with us after their school tour on June 24th. 

Duathlon 2025 

Training is well underway for the upcoming Junior Duathlon. The sixth classes have had plenty 
of cycling and running training sessions over the last few weeks, readying themselves for the big 
event. 

This year's duathlon will be a cross country affair, taking place in the Bishop’s Field next to the 

school. The children will be tasked with the challenge of a 3000m cycle followed by a 1500m 
run. 

The Junior Duathlon date has been set for June 18th and we are all looking forward to it with 

great anticipation. This event is in its 11th year and we invite family to attend one of the high-
lights of the 6th class groups’ year. 

 

Quiz  

Championship 
of the  

Universe 
2025 



Changes to our School Uniform Policy 

The school uniform is a core element of the Scoil Íde identity. It creates a sense of belonging with 
us here in the school and helps foster a strong connection between the child and the school. 
Three options were presented to the children, parents and guardians and members of staff and 
following this review of our school uniform policy, the following changes will be effective from the 
start of school year 2025-2026 as a result of Option 3 emerging as the preferred option. 

The formal brown uniform was readily identifiable as “Scoil Íde” for decades. In our June newslet-
ter, we will take a look down Memory Lane at the history of the brown uniform. 

Option 3: 

We do not use any formal brown uniform and all children wear a tracksuit uniform to school and 
we phase out the use of the brown uniform over the course of the new school year.  

Children can wear the sports jumper or the rugby top ( whichever fits better).  

The rugby top is accompanied by a plain blue t-shirt.  

The sports jumper is accompanied by a yellow polo shirt or yellow t shirt 

The tracksuit pants will be navy in colour  and should NOT be branded / or have a logo. shorts 
worn to school should be knee length and navy in colour. They should NOT be branded / or have 
a logo. Google " Knee length navy shorts for Children" and you will see options from a variety of 
stores both local and online 

Important to note:  

-Leggings / bicycle shorts are not part of our school uniform.  

-Children may not wear hooped earrings or fake nails into school as they pose a health and safety 
risk. 

-Children should not wear make up into school 

Results:  

84% of pupils who responded from 1st to 6th class voted for Option 3. 

73% of parents and guardians out of 338 respondents voted for Option 3. 

87% of staff out of 54 respondents voted for Option 3. 

 

Parent Association Uniform Swap and Drop 

 

"The Parents’ Association are pleased to announce a sustainable clothing Drop, Swap or Just Pick 
Up. They kindly ask that if you are considering dropping in uniforms that you wash all the track-
suits, yellow polo shirts, blue t shirts tracksuit pants and tracksuit jerseys. You may drop them 
into the boxes outside the office on June 9th and 10th between 8.30 to 9.30 and 1.30 to 3.30. 
Only drop off items that are in good condition and that you would be glad to receive yourself.  

The swap or pick up can then take place on June 11th and 12th during the same times".  

There will be two big boxes labelled Uniform Drop for the Monday and Tuesday. PA members  will 
sort them on Tuesday night and bring them in on Wednesday morning in the right order (the 
ones in good condition). The swap can take place on a table in the hallway at reception like last 
year.  

Sincere thanks to all the members of the PA Committee for the hard work and support throughout 
the year. 



Sacrament of the Eucharist: ( Holy Communion) 

The Sacrament of the Eucharist was celebrated by the 
children in 2nd Classes:Rooms 11,12,13 & 19 in St Nicho-
las’ Church over the weekends of May 10th and 17th. 

We wish all those who received the Sacrament the very 
best and we hope families had an enjoyable day. 

Thanks to the parents & guardians, class & support 
teachers and SNAs and Father Richie and the Parish 
Team who helped prepare the children in a meaningful 
way for the sacrament 

 

Top Left: Children from Room 12  

Top Right: Children from Room 19 

Bottom Left: Children from Room 13 

Bottom Right: Children from Room 11 

 



 

6th Class Merit Recipients for May 2025. 

Top Left: Frost 

Top Right: Heaney 

Bottom left: Boland 

Bottom Right: Nolan 

Missing from the picture are Tommy Mulcahy 
and Anastasia Ramanenka from Heaney 

 

 

 

 

 

Free Book Scheme Update 
 

Thanks to funding granted by the Department of Education and 
Skills Scoil Íde is once again in a position to provide all children 

in the school with their books, copies, workbooks and some relat-
ed classroom resources for the school year ahead. 

The schoolbooks and workbooks will be on loan to the children. 
It is important that books are kept in good condition so that they 
can be re-used by another child the following year. 

Parents and guardians will still be expected to provide certain stationery for 
use at school and you will get the list of these items by email before the end of this 
school year. It will also be available on www.scoilide.ie under the Parent Infor-
mation tab.  



All Star Primary Schools Summer Basketball Camps 2025 
Places for these exciting summer basketball camps on June 30 - July 4 and August 11 - 15 with Michelle 

Aspell will sell out fast so make sure to book your place early to avoid disappointment. 
Booking links for Week 1 & Week 2 Junior & Senior Camps in 

Crescent College Sportshall in Dooradoyle are below: 
 

Junior Camp Week 1 ticket link 
https://limerickceltics.teamapp.com/events/28452112.html 

Junior Camp Week 2 ticket link 
https://limerickceltics.teamapp.com/events/28452121.html 

Senior Camp Week 1 ticket link 
https://limerickceltics.teamapp.com/events/28452132.html 

Senior Camp Week 2 ticket link 
https://limerickceltics.teamapp.com/events/28452177.html 

https://limerickceltics.teamapp.com/events/28452112.html?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBEwZjJKNHNYejh2RzBFdzFmNQEePDIawG65WiBsO1_sDxrLzXvqWU2cQ7mls1d1878d7gd7iE7NfVXH72t2lR0_aem_otsnvkwZ9PWzXPpafMUAfA
https://limerickceltics.teamapp.com/events/28452121.html?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBEwZjJKNHNYejh2RzBFdzFmNQEePDIawG65WiBsO1_sDxrLzXvqWU2cQ7mls1d1878d7gd7iE7NfVXH72t2lR0_aem_otsnvkwZ9PWzXPpafMUAfA
https://limerickceltics.teamapp.com/events/28452132.html?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBEwZjJKNHNYejh2RzBFdzFmNQEeeTIkicNMIAjRvDpE_KGoPYCTbiN1AvvP5G6rWslUgA7CL7vWelEtSPE1QlQ_aem_faMfftZup6wUEQkJa3fbLw
https://limerickceltics.teamapp.com/events/28452177.html?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBEwZjJKNHNYejh2RzBFdzFmNQEePmMe2vBFB13FQgmhDErHJ5KjT0e35EYS-kvta_Bm3Oq1eq8-OtV4_KIaTJw_aem_e9xngO24HgvnvdwZlyRzwQ





